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February	5,	2018 

TO:		Senator	Lee	Beyer,	Chair,	Senate	Committee	on		
	Business	and	Transportation	
	Members,	Senate	Committee	on	Business	and	Transportation 

FR:			Rikki	Seguin,	Policy	Director,	Renewable	Northwest	

RE:			Oregon	Department	of	Energy	legislative	proposals	

Dear	Chair	Beyer: 

Renewable	Northwest	is	a	regional,	non-profit	renewable	energy	advocacy	organization	based	in	
Oregon,	dedicated	to	the	responsible	development	of	renewable	energy	resources	throughout	
the	Pacific	Northwest.	Our	members	are	a	combination	of	renewable	energy	businesses	and	
environmental	and	consumer	groups.		

Our	organization	shares	a	positive	and	productive	relationship	with	the	Oregon	Department	of	
Energy	(the	Department)	with	the	goal	of	ensuring	that	the	benefits	renewable	resources	bring	to	
Oregon	are	fully	realized.	Renewable	Northwest,	together	with	energy	stakeholders	across	the	
state,	collaborates	with	the	Department	in	both	the	policy	and	regulatory	arenas.	The	Department	
fills	a	crucial	role	in	the	study,	design,	and	implementation	of	renewable	energy	policies	in	
Oregon,	and	is	uniquely	qualified	and	positioned	to	help	the	state	achieve	its	energy	policy	goals.		

The	electricity	sector	is	undergoing	rapid	and	dramatic	changes,	including	changes	in	the	available	
technologies	and	suppliers,	customer	preferences	for	being	supplied	with	different	resources	or	
combinations	of	resources,	and	the	ability	of	different	resources	to	interact	together	on	the	grid.	
Customers	in	Oregon	and	elsewhere	are	increasingly	looking	to	support	investments	in	clean,	
renewable	energy	and	complementary	technologies,	like	energy	storage.	Now	more	than	ever,	we	
need	an	agency	focused	on	the	future.	

As	we	consider	legislation	modifying	the	scope	and	vision	of	the	Department,	Renewable	
Northwest	is	committed	to	policies	that	are	forward-looking	and	recognize	the	Department	today	
rather	than	a	Department	of	the	past.	Any	new	advisory	body	must	be	comprised	of	parties	with	
expertise	on	the	subject	areas	of	the	Department	and	are	committed	to	looking	forward.	This	
advisory	body	be	visionary	and	should	recognize	the	progress	the	Department	has	made	over	
recent	years.	As	the	Department	executes	on	the	state’s	clean	energy	vision	and	implements	
policies	in	line	with	this,	one	seat	of	the	advisory	board	should	include	an	expert	in	renewable	
energy.		

Any	new	legislation	should	also	recognize	the	budget	requirements	of	an	agency	with	such	a	
scope	during	this	changing	time	of	energy	policy	and	regulation.	No	legislation	should	hamper	the	
Department’s	ability	to	do	good	work	in	a	measured	and	meaningful	way.	Funding	should	be	
responsible	and	robust.		

Renewable	Northwest	looks	forward	to	additional	conversations	about	ways	to	support	the	
Department	and	its	important	work.	

Sincerely,	

 

	
Rikki	Seguin	
Policy	Director	
Renewable	Northwest 


